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Welcome everyone to the start of a new season. Safe wishes and blessings to everyone and their families. 

As the new year begins, just some simple reminders on the coaches front
· Please remind your coaches and yourselves to stay on top of their certifications. It’s the duty of the clubs/coaches to stay on top of this and make sure they’re up to date. Metro isn’t sending out reminders about expirations. Some teams may not have done meets last year and may have gotten way without updating their certs b/c they weren’t checked on pool decks, but it’s important to make sure that these are done regardless. 
· Another point on the certifications and credentials, these need to be done in a timely manner. Please don’t reach out to the office on a Saturday expecting things to be updated because you’re at a meet and need a coach on deck. Again, this is the responsibility of the club and the coaches to have this done. 
· Please take advantage of the Workshops/Clinics that are offered online at USA Swimming. There have been some great offerings on different topics over the last year to help coaches and programs grow.

Congratulations to those coaches and programs who had swimmers compete at Olympic Trials this year and those who had swimmers make the Olympic or ParaOlympic teams. Thank you for representing Metro at the highest level and making us proud 

Thank you and Good Luck on a great season ahead
